Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday September 18th. 2023
Present: Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.B.Coe  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.G.Hegarty  
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  Mr.D.Roper (NCC)

Apologies: Mr.S.Cutts Mr.R.Browne  Mr.R.Wilks  
Public Participation None
a) Police Report Five incidents had been reported in July
b) NCC & BDC Reports Mr.Roper said that there would be a waste amnesty at the recycling centres on 21/22nd.October. A decision would be made on the future of the Mayton Wood site on Oct. 3rd. Consultations on changes to the speed limit on the A140 would open soon. Mrs.Holland said that funds were available to pay families who were able to offer accommodation for Ukrainian refugees. The members grant to assist community groups had been raised to £1,000.
c) Norwich Airport Committee n/a
d) St.Faiths Centre n/a
Full Council 
1. Apologies as above.
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe – Mission Room trustee. Cllr.Rodgers – St.Faiths Centre committee.
3. Minutes of the meeting on July 17th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the Horsham Park sign had been delivered, the Cemetery hedge had been cut and the Notice Boards had been installed. NCC had given a sum they were willing to contribute if the Parish undertook verge cutting. The Clerk would clarify this and also seek indicative costs for a local contractor to undertake the work. The Clerk had not been able to find a builder willing to undertake the conversion of the redundant shelter on Manor Road. NCC had said there were no funds available to consider yellow lines at the Swan Lane / Norwich Road junction (costs £6,000 plus). The Clerk was asked to write to the Black Swan asking for their assistance when large gatherings were held.
5. Planning Applications 2023/2607  Petans – replacement solar panels – no objection.
6. Working Party no report available. The working party would seek further meetings with St.Faiths Centre following recent changes in personnel.
7. Swan Green Fencing The Clerk gave indicative prices for both metal and timber replacement fencing. He was asked to obtain firm quotes for timber replacement.
8. Parish Partnership Scheme The Clerk was asked to investigate the possibility of a fixed flashing speed sign on Spixworth Road.
9. Churchyard Tree A large Beech Tree in the churchyard had shed a very large bough which had fallen into the grounds of the Priory, bringing another tree down as well. The Beech tree had been inspected and due to a hollow trunk had been deemed unsafe. The Clerk had met with Mr.Benton from the priory and a tree surgeon as all work undertaken would have to be done via the Priory grounds. The Council accepted quotations totalling £2,300 to clear the fallen timber and to carefully remove the tree.
10. Correspondence None
11. Accounts


Accounts paid during recess




PKF Littlejohn
Audit (inc.VAT)



£252.00

Public Woks Loan
Loan Repayment



£768.64

Npower

Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£82.84


J.Graves

Salary & Expenses (inc.PAYE)

£610.62

Wave


Blind Lane Water



£213.41

Wave


Coltishall Lane Water


£10.39


Cheques signed










J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£604.62

Npower

Street Light electricity (inc.VAT)

£81.83

  
Norse


Cemetery Hedge (inc.VAT)

£535.44
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would report brambles and willows protruding over the Priory wall, fallen bollards in Back Street and possible change of use at the Kennels.
13. Date of next meeting  October 16th. 7.30 p.m.
